
MORLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 10th September 2012 at 7.30pm

Present: Roger Cordey (Chairman), Anna Allison (Vice Chair), David Eckles, David Hastings & Diane Hastings. District Councillor, Michael Edney & Gina Geere.
In Attendance:  Sharon Bird (Clerk).  No members of the public were present.  

372) To consider accepting apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillor Steve Dorrington and Councillor Brian Clarke.   
373) To accept and sign the minutes of the Parish Council on 16th July 2012
The minutes from the meeting held on 16th July were approved and signed by the Chairman.
 Proposed: Councillor David Eckles, seconded Councillor Anna Allison.

374) To record declarations of pecuniary interest from members in any item to be discussed.
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest from members.
375) Welcome Revd Colin Reed to the meeting to discuss the requirements for the future maintenance

 of the church grounds at Morley St Botolph
Arrived at 2050pm – The church provided the parish council with detailed information regarding the future costs of maintaining the church grounds at Morley St Botolph for the coming year. The following ideas/possibilities  came out of discussions:  Working Parties; Raising the awareness in the Parish for the need of the money; Advertising in local newsletters and shops; Get quotes for per cut – liaise with Church Warden, Hilary Barraclough.  Clerk to investigate further.  Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor Geere.
376) To adjourn the meeting to allow public participation
Meeting adjourned 1934hrs
Meeting re-opened 1934hrs.
377) Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

· Declaration of Interest forms – these are nearly complete – Councillor Geere to chase last one.
· School Parking – The clerk advised that this should be looked into again once the building works had been fully completed and the car park was in full use again.
· Glass recycling – move when empty, Councillor David Hastings will either move himself or organise for the Council to do.
· Drainage works - Aeration of soil  - Councillor Eckles reported that the works carried out drained the pitch successfully within 12 hours, which shows that the problem was compaction, however the tractor has left ruts in the ground, as it has been so dry they have not sprung back yet, so we are waiting for the rain to improve the situation.  

· Living Well Community Fund – This was discussed and agreed that the Clerk should get more information regarding this and bring to the next meeting.  Proposed by Councillor Gina Geere, seconded Councillor Roger Cordey.  Councillor Edney also reported that we should speak to Mr Oliver Hill at South Norfolk regarding the Neighbourhood fund – Clerk to get more information and bring to next meeting also.
· Play area inspection training,  Councillor David Eckles to go on approved course in October.  Proposed by Councillor Diane Hastings, seconded by Councillor Geere.
· Letter to Morley Resident re old car – The Clerk confirmed that the letter would be posted the following day.
378) To discuss and agree to the moving of the milestone in Morley to a better position within the village
Nigel Ford emailed on the 5th September to inform the Parish Council that as a result of a new NCC ruling, Milestones can only be moved in exceptional circumstances.  He suggested that we speak in a year’s time for a re-think.  The clerk to request information from Mr Ford regarding this new ruling for the Parish Council’s information.  Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor David Hastings.
379) South Norfolk Design Awards nominations 2012 – deadline 17th September 2012
The Parish Council discussed and agreed that the new school hall at Morley Primary School should be nominated.  The Clerk to action.  Proposed Councillor Geere , seconded by  Councillor Allison.
380) To discuss the ongoing matters relating to the public safety outside the primary school and it’s lack of parking.
This item on the agenda was covered in matters arising, please see item 377.
381) Update on the recent resurfacing of roads in Morley

Further to Councillor Cordey’s emails to Highways, he has had a reply back from Paul Sellick.  The contractors had not fulfilled their contract and have failed to finish the road resurfacing on time.  Paul Sellick is chasing for this to be done asap.  Councillor Geere also asked if the Clerk could speak to Highways re widening the tarmac area on Golf Links Road where edges have been missed in places.  Proposed by Councillor Geere, seconded by Councillor Cordey.
382) To adopt a policy of all email correspondence in connection with the parish council sent from any Councillor

 be copied to the Clerk.

This was discussed and agreed by the Council.  Proposed by Councillor Diane Hastings, seconded by Councillor Allison.

383) To consider the view of the Council about the following planning applications:

a) 2012/1400 – Needlers Green, Hill Road, Morley St Peter – Installation of Photovoltaic solar panels. The Council have no views or comments regarding this planning application.  Proposed by Councillor David Eckles, seconded by Councillor Roger Cordey  
b) Any time limited planning issues – none.
384) Payment of Accounts & other administration:

a) Receive paper correspondence

i. Request from Citizens Advice Bureau for financial support – This was discussed and decided that we are not in a position to donate any money at this time.  Clerk to write.  Proposed by Councillor Gina Geere, seconded by Councillor David Eckles
ii. Greater Norwich Development Partnership CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) emailed 9/9

· Received for information only.
b) Receive any late correspondence.

i. Letter from Mazars, external auditors to complete our accounts for 2011/2012.  Clerk to action 
c) Payment and approval of invoices required by councillors of
i. Expenses for July and August




£ 61.80

ii. Toner cartridge & Keyboard




£114.98

iii. Norfolk RCC Play Area Inspection Course


£  40.00

iv. Late requests for payment – Mazars Auditors

£144.00
TOTAL








£ 360.78
All payments were approved.  Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor Clarke .  Cheques signed by two Councillors.

385) To receive reports from Councillors and Clerk
a) Clerk reported bank balances as at 31/8/12 to be:

Community Account


-

£8354.67

Community Project Business Saver
-

£1742.96

MPC Business Saver


-

£  100.06


Total






£10,377.69
b) Clerk asked the Council if they would like the information boards from South Norfolk regarding the Local Plan brought to the next meeting.  This was discussed and agreed.  Clerk to arrange collection.  Proposed by Councillor R Cordey, seconded by Councillor Gina Geere.
c) The Clerk informed the Council that the website has been updated.
d) The Clerk informed the Council that she had spoken to NALC regarding archiving parish records.  This was discussed and it was decided that the Clerk should speak to the archives office for more information and report back at a future meeting.  Proposed by Councillor Allison, seconded by Councillor Cordey.
e) Councillor David Eckles reported that the village hall is on the hit list for unauthorised raves.  Police turned away people last weekend after a tip off.  Police advised Council to improve security.  This was discussed and agreed that a new lock could be purchased by Councillor Eckles for the gate into the field up to a value of £25.  Front gates to be welded.  Clerk to qet quotes and arrange for work to be carried out by Friday.  Councillor Cordey to speak to houses nearby to warn them.  Proposed by Councillor Geere, seconded by Councillor Diane Hastings.
f) Councillor David Eckles reported to the council that Breckland District Council are holding consultation meetings re charging for car parking in Attleborough.  This was discussed and agreed that we should write to the council stating that there should be a min of 2hrs free parking.  Clerk to action  Proposed by Councillor Geere, seconded by Councillor Eckles.
g) Councillor Geere reported to the Council that she has been informed by two residents in Morley who wish to consider selling some of their land within the development area for affordable housing for between 4-7 dwellings.

386) Future business 
To discuss the draft precept for 2012/2013 at the next meeting.  Clerk to prepare.
387) Date of Next meeting

Monday 15th October at 7.30pm

Meeting closed 2142hrs


Mrs Sharon Bird

morleyparishclerk@gmail.com

Clerk to the Council

14/9/12

